ALTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting at All Saints Church, Alton Priors 11.30am, September 17, 2016

Present:

Steve Hepworth (Chair), Peter Emery, Robert Carpenter Turner, Alex Oliver, Mike Golden. Apologies: Polly Carson, Ben Owen,

The minutes of the previous meeting were held over.

083/16

Planning application 16/07673/FUL: The Priory, Alton Barnes (also Listed Building Consent). Replacement of existing conservatory with new single storey extension. Members, having visited the site and considered the plans, agreed that the basic design was good. Their one point of concern was that under the existing plan the big, West-facing external doorway and its stone surround were partly obscured. It was felt that it would be more straightforward and better from a conservation point of view for the new structure to be extended northwards so that the door frame was entirely enclosed within it. Proposed, that a comment to that effect, while supporting the overall proposal, be submitted to Wiltshire Council. Agreed unanimously.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 11.58